
 
 

 

 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM:  Beth Fenstermacher, Assistant City Planner 

DATE:  November 19, 2021 

SUBJECT:  Trails Plan 

 

 

Recommendation  

Accept this report.  

 

Background 
 
The plan was developed by the Central New Hampshire Regional Planning Commission 

in collaboration with City Planning Division Staff, along with members of the Planning 

Board, Conservation Commission, and Trails subcommittee. The Plan was initiated to 

document existing conditions and current maintenance and stewardship practices, and to 

develop recommendations to achieve a community vision for the City’s network of over 

80 miles of trails.    

 

The Plan was funded with the NH Department of Transportation Unified Planning Work 

Program funds, leveraged by the City’s annual municipal membership dues to CNHRPC. 

 

The plan was adopted by the Planning Board at their October 20, 2021, meeting.   
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